

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

☆

☆

Remember to check out our website: www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

see this newsletter in colour on our website E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336 -2242/4265

The Golden Rules

☆ We are kind and gentle

We are prepared for the school day

★ We work hard

We look after property

We listen to people

₩e are honest

Year 3 Bowling Trip

On Thursday 19th June, Year 3 went to Hollywood Bowl in Ashton.

We were split into 6 teams, a mixture of classes (3R & 3G). The balls were very heavy. We got one of the balls stuck, and had to get it out of the gutter!

Most lanes, got at least one 'Strike'! We had drinks of juice brought to us half way through our game. We had a really fun time

and we all laughed a lot! Aiden, Bobby & Bailey

Friday 27th June <u>Dates for your diary</u> KS2 Sp

Friday 27th June KS2 Sports Day
Tuesday 1st July KS1 parents Maths workshop

Wednesday 2nd July

Thursday 3rd July

Friday 4th July

Thursday 3rd July

Yr6 High School Induction Days

Thursday 3rd July

New recention transition days

Thursday 3rd July

New reception transition day

Friday 4th July

New reception transition day

Friday 4th July 1M assembly

Tuesday 8th July

Yr2 trip to Blackpool zoo

Wednesday 9th

Cheer leading trip

Friday 11th July

Yr1 trip to Blackpool Sea Life
Wednesday 16th July

Yr5&6 Anglesey residential

Friday 18th July

Mon - Thurs 21st July

PTA Summer fair

Yr 6 Bike-a-bility

Monday 21st July

Yr R trip to Croxteth Hall

Tuesday 22nd July Yr 6 show

Wednesday 23rd July

Wednesday 23rd July

Thursday 24th July

Certificate assembly

KS2 House reward trip

Reception assembly

Thursday 24th July Nursery trip to Cannon Hall Farm

Thursday 24th July

Yr 6 Prom

Friday 25th July

Leavers assembly

Friday 25th July School closes for summer

Health and Sports week

What a fantastic start to the Health and Sports week. The year 1 children were lucky enough to be the first on the climbing wall and they absolutely loved it!

Lots of the year 1 parent's came to watch and to support their child.

Mr Macdonald and Mrs Rafferty were very proud of all the children for having a go on the wall. Although, a little disappointed at not getting a turn themselves on the wall.

Ayanda said" It was great"! Ayanda's mum was very pleased to be able watch Ayanda and to get a picture of him at the top of the wall.

Morgan said" My heart was beating so fast I could hear it"!

Jarek climbed to the top and had a big smile on his face and Skyla was very brave and had a good try at climbing the wall.

Ellie and Paige in year 6 said that they all really enjoyed it and would love to do it again.

SATS WEEK

During the week beginning 12th May SATS week began for year 6. The children were all dreading them, but were looking forward to the bacon butties for breakfast!

The children had Reading, Spelling, Grammar and Punctuation, Math's and Science. Some children had SATS in the morning and afternoon if they were taking level 6! All in all the SATS weren't too bad and the children all tried really hard and did their best. Hopefully the results (which come out in July) will reflect all the hard work that they put in throughout their time in year 6.

The children are now looking forward to their Anglesey trip and the year 6 show.

Portland Basin - Year 4

On Tuesday 17th June, we went on a trip to Portland Basin in Ashton.

We went in groups around the museum, and we all got to dress up in old fashioned costumes and hats! There was a room that was an old school room. Mrs Birtles and Mrs Mitchell pretended to be Victorian teachers! We got to feed real geese on the canal and saw some canal boats, but they weren't working on that day. We all had a great time!

Summer Fair

The Summer fair is being held on Friday 18th July. If you would like to help out with the event, such as shopping, wrapping gift parcels or helping out on the day, then please let your child's class teacher or a member of the office staff know. Any help you can offer, as much or a little as possible will be greatly appreciated. We hope to see you all there.

Bridgewater Hall Trip

On Wednesday 18th June, Year 4, Brass Afterschool Club and some of the Choir went to the Bridgewater Hall to play and sing with the Halle Orchestra. The Halle played some brilliant music, such as the Pirates of the Caribbean. Then we played Ran Kan Kan and Dollymixtures and sang Believe. It was very loud and some mums and dads came along too. Even the Mayor was there! We had a super time and would love to go again. Kathleen, Katheryne, Brandon & James - Year 4

Circus skills

In the afternoon lots of parents came in to school to try their hand at circus skills.

Mrs Jenning was super she showed the children how to spin plates, ride a two wheel cycle, stilt walking and some scarf juggling. It was great to see the parents having fun doing the circus skills. Thanks for all your support.

Mrs Rafferty and Mr Macdonald.

Nursery News:

We have had a busy start to this half term in the Nursery, we have been role-playing visits to the hairdresser and the children have continued to be interested in 'Superhero' play. This week's focus on Sports and Health has given lots of scope to test the Super heroes 'super' powers, we have practiced our ball skills, various types of races, obstacle courses, bowling, we have even tried the limbo! We are planning to make hummus with pitta and vegetable sticks to give us lots of energy.

On Friday we are all looking forward to learning circus skills.

Wanted: If you have a spare pestle and mortar and any odds and ends such as ribbon, material or buttons please drop them in at the Nursery. Thank you!

KS2 Sports Day

May we remind you that tomorrow - Friday 27th June is Sports Day for years 3, 4, 5 & 6.

Your child will need a t shirt representing a colour of their house.

Wilson - Red, Moores - Green, Howes - Yellow, Bevans - Blue

Reception Sports Day

Thank you to all the parents who came along to support their children in their sports day. It was lovely to see so many of you. The children had a fantastic time showing off their sporting skills to all the mums, dads & carers.

Thankfully the weather was kind to us.

Mrs Ethell, Miss Monaghan, Miss Walker & Miss Thomason

School Dinners from September 2014

As you will already know from the letter that we recently sent out. The way that the children chose their school dinners is changing from September. Can we remind you to return your child's meal choice before we break up for the Summer. If you require another form with the meal choices on please call in at either reception.

Healthy Snack Sale

As 'Health Week' draws to an end, Year 6 are holding a healthy snack Sale tomorrow, Friday 27th June in the year 6 classroom from 3.30 until 4.15pm.

Everyone's welcome.

Message from the Head

It's been a great week this week, the children have really been enjoying 'Health week' and the portunities to try new activities. It was fantastic to see so many children on the climbing wall and I was amazed at how many were determined to get to the top! The Reception classes sports day went really well all the children had a great time enjoying all the activities, thanks to all the parents who came to watch and cheer their children's team on. Year 2 made some delicious smoothies which they shared with their parents, year 1 are making healthy Pizzas today and year 3 are having a BBQ. I'm looking forward to the key stage 1 & 2 sports days fingers crossed the weather holds out! Many thanks to all the parents who have come into school to get involved in 'Health week' you have really helped to make it a great week.

Mrs Cartledge